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WHNPA MOURNS DEATH OF DAVID GILKEY

NPR Photojournalist Killed on Assignment in Afghanistan

(WASHINGTON, D.C. — June 5, 2016) — It is with incredible sadness that the White House News Photographers
Association® must announce that a beloved colleague of ours, David Gilkey, was killed while on assignment for NPR.
David and his translator, Zabihullah Tamanna, were traveling with an Afghan army unit near the town of Marjah,
Afghanistan when their convoy came under fire during a Taliban ambush.

“David was one of the most talented photojournalists in our industry,” said Whitney Shefte, WHNPA President. “He
served as the voice for the voiceless, constantly putting himself in danger so the world would know the strife and
suffering of others. We have lost one of the very best.”

David began his photography career with the Boulder (Colo.) Daily Camera, and has worked for NPR since 2007. In
January 2008, he joined WHNPA and in 2011 was named the Still Photographer of the Year. Since joining the WHNPA,
David has received 36 individual awards in the annual ‘Eyes of History®’ contests. Among other honors, David was the
recipient of the 2015 Edward R. Murrow Award for international breaking news coverage.

David’s work has taken him from documenting the conflict in Gaza to covering the devastation of the earthquake in
Haiti. David also frequently embedded with the U.S. Army to detail operations in Iraq and Afghanistan, a topic which he
has covered repeatedly since 9/11.

“If David saw something wrong, he saw it as his duty to tell people about it. His natural talent allowed him to be a
witness to things the rest of us could have never seen,” said WHNPA member Chip Somodevilla of Getty Images.

In addition to his work as a still photographer, David was also an excellent videojournalist. In 2007, David was the
recipient of an Emmy for his video series covering Michigan Marines deployed to Iraq.

Still Contest Chair Nikki Kahn said of him, “Even in the war, David was a friend who was always willing to sit and
listen. He had a level head and a golden heart.”

The White House News Photographers Association extends its heartfelt condolences to David’s family, both personal
and professional. In our time of mourning, we let his words serve as a constant reminder of our mission: “the people are
what made it worth all the effort.”

The White House News Photographers Association is a 95-year-old non-profit organization dedicated to supporting the efforts of Washington’s professional
photojournalists. The WHNPA aims to provide professional and educational outreach to its members and the community through scholarships, programming,
an annual competition and a celebration of the industry at the annual ‘Eyes of History’ gala.

For more information, please contact Whitney Shefte at president@whnpa.org or executive director Heidi Elswick at heidi@whnpa.org (301-606-8251). To

learn more about the WHNPA, please visit our website at www.whnpa.org.

The WHNPA and “The Eyes of History’® are sponsored in part by Nikon, Tiffen/Domke and United Airlines.
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